Due 7/24/13

## XI UPSILON SINFONIA ALUMNI

Dan Craig
Chair - Executive Board
Xi Upsilon Sinfonia Alumni
122 Babler Road
Town and Country, Missouri 63141
Cell 314-809-0460
E-mail anitacraig@att.net

July 15, 2013

Tammy Spellman-Zuber Interim Associate Registrar Office of the Registrar Eastern Illinois University 600 Lincoln Avenue 1220 Old Main Charleston, Illinois 61920

Dear Mrs. Spellman-Zuber

A request of your office, may the Sinfonia Alumni please have the names and addresses of all freshman gentlemen registered as Music Majors or for music courses, especially the performing ensembles: Marching Band, Chorus, Symphony, Concert Band and Jazz Band for fall semester 2013.

(hard copy or e-mail to my address, we will be happy to pay any costs incurred)

Our aim is to contact these young men through a welcoming letter to EIU, informing them of our history and support of EIU Music. Providing the requested information will be a great service to the Sinfonia Alumni in providing long term further support to EIU Music.

By way of introduction;

Phi Mu Alpha Sinfonia is the Fraternity of Men of Harmony, Xi Upsilon is the local chapter through the Music Department at EIU since 1966. Today we Have over 300 alumni members and for the last two years have been furnishing judges for the Homecoming Parade. Donating \$ 500 and furnishing lunch to the Marching Panthers 2012, in 2013 we will increase our support of the University Bands to \$ 1,000 as well as furnish lunch during band camp.

On Saturday July 27 the board of directors of Xi Upsilon Sinfonia Alumni will hold our annual meeting. This year's agenda includes ways Sinfonia can increase our support to the Music Department through funding scholarship and member retention in the performing ensembles.

I thank you in advance for your kind attention to our request.

Respectfully

Dan Crang

Cc: Dr Perry, Dr. Neal, Dir. Francis

RECEIVED

JUL 18 2013

**EIU GENERAL COUNSEL**